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Dear Sir, 
 
The mobilization of the colonic splenic flexure during laparoscopic colorectal 
surgery can be a challenge, especially in anatomically difficult patients, but 
allows more than 20 cm of colonic redundancy (1). In this video the infra-
mesocolic, the supramesocolic and the lateral-to-medial approaches are 
demonstrated.  
 
The first part of the video shows the inframesocolic approach, where the 
opening of the transverse mesocolon, above the pancreatic body and tail, 
allows access to the lesser sac and the exposition of the spleen. The 2nd part 
of the video shows the supramesocolic approach, where reaching Gerota’s 
fascia allows the flexure to be taken down. The 3rd part of the video shows the 
lateral-to-medial approach, where opening the lesser sac allows the flexure to 
be mobilized. 
 
All three approaches are laparoscopically feasible and safe. The goal remains 
the same, which is to avoid anastomotic tension, at the cost of a trend 
towards an increased rate of minor complications, and no major adverse 
events (2). When the splenic downloading is not enough, ligation of the 
descending branch of left colic artery enables a tension free anastomosis (3). 
The operating time for this step, during the entire colorectal procedure, is 
influenced by the patient’s characteristics (previous surgery, high splenic 
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flexure, short mesentery, etc) and the surgeon’s experience.  
 
The choice between the three approaches depends on the patient’s 
characteristics and on the surgeon’s habitude.  
 
 

This video has been presented at the Annual Meeting of the Society of American 
Gastrointestinal and Endoscopic Surgeons (SAGES), March 22-25, 2017, Houston 
TX, USA 
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